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A Message from the President

Dear VCS Members,

I want you all to know how pleased I am to accept the position as your new VCS President. I am looking forward to working with all of you to harness the talents and energy of our members to further our passions for Camellias in the coming year. I also want to thank our past president, Malia Huddle, and our outgoing Board members, Carolyn Kent, Bob Ward, and Gary Hanson for their service to the club. We are a Society of volunteers and we appreciate all of your time, ideas, and generous support. Welcome to our new Board members, Joe Davis, Tom Kent, and Dale Shelly.

We had our annual Picnic last month with over thirty people in attendance. The weather cooperated, and as usual, everyone brought amazing food. It was nice to see some new members attend also.  We tried something different this year, and enjoyed a boat tour of Lake Whitehurst and a raffle. Winston Gouldin donated a beautiful Sea Foam camellia for our raffle, and someone won some Zuni honey as well. I think I can speak for everyone, that “a good time was had by all!”

The summer has heated up very quickly, and fortunately, most of us have had enough rainfall to keep our Camellias happy and healthy so far. Even with all the rain we’ve had, now that ninety plus degree temperatures are here, soil can dry out quickly. We need to keep our plants well watered to maintain the bumper crop of buds, and later blooms we are all looking forward to showing.

We have some fun events planned in the coming months, and hopefully I will able to meet with many of you to discuss your ideas and suggestions.

Kathy Hanson

VCS President

VCS Fall Show
The 2016 VCS Fall Camellia Show and Plant Sale will be held on November 12, 2016, Norfolk Botanical Garden, Baker Hall. The Plant Sale begins at 10:00AM. The Camellia Show is open to the public at Noon. Don’t miss an opportunity to show off your beautiful blooms, buy some new camellias and see the garden. All camellia bloom entries must be placed by 10:00 AM. Novice growers are welcome! 
To see all the Camellia Show results for the previous 2015-2016 season across the Atlantic Coast and Gulf Conferences: 

ACCS Show Results - 2015-2016
SMALL GARDEN, NOT MUCH SPACE?
Try growing camellias in containers!
One reason to enjoy container culture is keeping your specimens to a workable size.  By utilizing a 22 - 24 inch container, your camellias will stay a manageable size, with easy access to blooms when show time comes. I use Styrofoam because it means I can move them around according to the seasons. If you use pinecones in the bottom of the container, it will be lightweight and easier to reposition, plus pinecones breakdown to add to the organic composition of the soil. Throw some pine straw on top of the cones and it will add to the acidity of the soil. Those styrofoam peanuts can get away from you and while lightweight, they are an environmental disaster.
Having your camellias in a container and keeping the size under 5-6 feet makes it easier to check for pests, like scale. And easier to treat and remove.

Use a well-draining soil mix...most over the counter varieties are acceptable, but add some perlite and peat moss if not contained in the commercial mix and it needs to be on the acid side.
If you choose a larger, heavier container that will stay stationary, be sure to select the proper plant for sun exposure. Japonicas for shade and a more sunny location will do for sasanquas. There are some newer varieties of sasanquas developed for full sun, and you can research them on the Internet to find local nurseries. From September thru April, you can have blooms and by under planting with pansies in the fall, maybe a bulb or two for spring, and some annuals in the summer, you can have a mini garden to celebrate each season.  Every few years you will need to replenish the soil and do 
some root pruning to keep your camellia the size you desire.

IMPORTANT: When it is hot and dry...don't forget to water. Wind can cause leaf transpiration and camellias in containers don't have roots in the ground to replenish water loss. 

VCS FALL WORKSHOP REPORT 2016

Temperature of 82 degrees F., gentle breeze, not a cloud in the sky and tolerable humidity-how good is that for the dog days of August? And that’s exactly what we had for our annual fall hands-on workshop in the Hofheimer Camellia Garden on August 20, 2016. In spite of the ideal weather, only 19 people showed up, mostly due to the unusually poor advertisement. However, that was sufficient since we only had 60 air-layers to remove and pot up. One attendee came all the way from Culpeper VA. There were several who were interested in learning about disbudding and gibbing. We decided to change the format this time and proceeded to remove the air-layers first. This was done following the introduction of new board members by President Kathy Hanson and went smoothly.  They were then hauled en masse to the compound for potting after identifying the failures. After returning to the Hofheimer Garden, there was a discussion of reasons for, and technique of, disbudding and gibbing. Then experienced members went with the inexperienced for a hands-on application of these two techniques for improving bloom quality. We finished at 11:30 just as the pizza arrived. Of the 60 air-layers applied in April, 13 were deemed failures, an unusually large percentage of 22%. This was especially surprising because of the bountiful amount of rain. All-in-All, it was another successful and enjoyable workshop, and ultimately will benefit the camellia garden financially.
Winston Gouldin

VCS REMEMBERS

History Of The Hofheimer Garden

Part 2 of 3(recap) Each year new plants have been added to the collection, and by 1996 we had exceeded the original goal, with a total of 320 plants in the garden. By that time, the original design of linear beds had been altered to provide a more esthetic appearance. That same year disaster in the form of voles struck! Ramek was sprinkled into the mole runs. Next, a castor oil product was applied to the soil. Finally, milky spore was sprayed over the area. To protect the roots themselves, wire cages made from galvanized hardware cloth were constructed. These were placed twelve inches into the soil surrounding the plant and then bent upward to meet the trunk, forming a cover over the top of the ball. Rubber pipe insulation is used to protect, the trunk. Sharp stones placed around the roots and on top of the soil has can also be utilized. This did not protect against meadow voles that killed several plants in 2001.

Part 3 of 3

Each year since the original planting, we have added to the collection. As of January 2002 there are approximately 550 camellia varieties in the Hofheimer Garden, allowing for some duplication. Some of these plants have been purchased outright, but many are air-layers from VCS members’ yards, grafted scions from Nuccio’s Nursery and donated plants from CamToo Nursery, McDonald Garden Center and Bennett’s Creek Wholesale Nursery. The revised goal for the garden is 600-800 cultivars.
Hands-on educational workshops are held every spring and fall in the Hofheimer Garden. These have been well attended and highly praised by those who have availed themselves of this unique opportunity to learn camellia culture first-hand from knowledgeable Virginia Camellia Society members. As the plants mature, they will lend themselves to more extensive propagation by air layering or grafting of scions during workshops.

In 1997 the Hofheimer Garden received a distinct honor when the camellia collection at the botanical garden was designated a National Collection by AABGA. It has also been designated an International Garden of Excellence by the International Camellia Society.

MONTHLY CARE REMINDERS FOR YOUR CAMELLIAS

AUGUST-SEPTEMBER

Start gibbing in August or September for the fall shows or just for your own enjoyment.  Disbudding will cause the remaining bud to grow bigger, with less competition for resources and more room to bloom.  Gibbing will cause the blooms to supersize and open earlier in the season.

Apply gib with an eye-dropper or alternately you can use a hypodermic needle as a metering device.  You only need to gib each bud one time.  To ensure a steady supply during the season, gib additional blooms at two week intervals. If you wish to obtain the gibberellic acid, Contact Sandy Godwin 757-737-2639.
September is a good time to capture your blooms with a photo!  Pruning begins this month after the plant has stopped blooming.  Pick up and dispose of all camellia blooms that have fallen to the ground to minimize petal blight.

Fall-blooming camellias (Sasanquas) are beginning to flower. You can have six months of camellia flowers if you plant successive varieties; and October is an ideal time to plant.

OCTOBER
October through November – Plant new Camellias, transport dormant camellias.

Water

Water young plants when the top 4 to 6 inches of soil has dried. Avoid overwatering. Established plants five years or older can get by on little to no supplemental watering.

Treat For Pest/Disease

Remove and dispose of diseased flowers on tree, and clear all fallen buds from ground. Remove mulch and replace with a 3-inch layer of fresh mulch. Keep area clear of fallen flowers.

NOVEMBER

Remember to bring your blooms to the Camellia Show on November 12th at the Norfolk Botanical Garden.  There is a category for Novices.  Invite your family, neighbor and friend to present their blooms too. 

DECEMBER

Use your lovely camellia blooms for holiday decorating. Flowers can be placed on wreaths, with garland, or can be waxed to last a month or more.

Materials used in this article courtesy of the American Camellia Society, Atlantic Coast Camellia Society Website, the Mulch.com website, Luther W. Baxter, Jr. of the Fayetteville Camellia Club website, and the Norfolk Botanical Garden/Hofheimer Camellia Garden website. 
Website Sites for Camellia

Information

www.americancamellia.org
http://atlanticcoastcamelliasociety.org
www.virginiacamelliasociety.org
Volunteers Needed

September 24, 2016

9:00AM – 3:00PM

The Virginia Camellia Society will have a booth at the Virginia Beach Master Gardener’s Fall Gardening Festival at the Hampton Roads Agricultural Research and Extension Center (AREC) on Diamond Springs Road in Virginia Beach. If you have time to volunteer on Saturday, September 24th please call Kathy Hanson, President, 757-407-3046.  This event is a great opportunity to recruit new members and sell air layers.
Welcome New Members

Feb 2016  – Jun 2016

Shawn Appling
Orange, VA 
Cristina Howlett
Virginia Beach, VA
Joval Martin
Norfolk, VA
Liz Maurer
Virginia Beach, VA
Frances Styles
Portsmouth, VA

Watch for future revised editions, up-dates, cancellations etc. on our website vacamelliasociety.org or in the VCS newsletter, the garden sections of the VA-Pilot and Daily Press.  (Please be sure we have your correct, current email address.)

*  *  *  * 

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 24, 2016
9:00AM 
VB FALL GARDEN EVENT
Hampton Roads Agriculture Research & Education Center, 1444 Diamond Springs Rd., Virginia Beach, VA

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 1, 2016
3:00PM (rain date Oct.8, 2016)
AIR LAYER SWAP 

Bob & Sandy Black's Residence

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 11, 2016
1:00PM

SET-UP FOR FALL SHOW & PLANT SALE
Baker Hall & Holly Room

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 12, 2016
10:00AM - 4:00PM

VCS FALL CAMELLIA SHOW & PLANT SALE
NBG ROSE GARDEN HALL 
THURSDAY, DECEMBER 1, 2016
6:00PM
THE NORFOLK BOTANICAL GARDEN CLUBS HOLIDAY PARTY
NBG 

FRIDAY, DECEMBER 2, 2016
6:00PM
VCS CHRISTMAS PARTY
Fred Huette Center
Additional events will be added as we confirm them. All dates are subject to change.
VCS OFFICERS, DIRECTORS &

COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN

VIRGINIA CAMELLIA SOCIETY (VCS) OFFICERS, DIRECTORS &

COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN

President – Kathy Hanson
            757-242-4367

  gjhanson@att.net
1st Vice President - Larry  
          757-805-2043(C) 
         Larrybarlow@cavtel.net
2nd Vice President – Toni McKenna,
757-432-0220, 757-376-2119(C)

tmckenna@cox.net
Recording Secretary – Sandy Godwin,

757-410-2328, 757-737-2639(C) 

jgodwin5@cox.net
Treasurer – Fred McKenna

757-818-3895(C)
          fred.mckenna@me.com
VCS BOARD OF DIRECTORS:

2017 - Mike Andruczyk

  757-382-6348

  mikeand@vt.edu

  mandruczyk@cityofchesapeake.net
2017 – Malia Huddle

            757-436-6457

            malia.l.huddle@gmail.com
2017 – Pixie Kilebrew

           757-591-0653

           pixie.killebrew@gmail.com
2018 - Winston Gouldin

  757-642-4960
  twgouldin@cox.net

2018 – Phil Johnson,

  757-547-4256, 757-777-6645(C)

 wa.sp@verizon.net
2018 – Renee Frith
           757-441-5830 x 455

           renee.frith@nbgs.org

2019 – Ken Walsh

  757-503-503-2010

   walsh4email@yahoo.com
2019 - Maria Stephenson

            757-965-7313, 757-288-8898(C)
   Zuki1919@yahoo.com, 
   maria@tavss.com
2019 – Peggy Troyer

           757-305-9263

            alkatoma@netzero.com

2020 - Joe Davis

           757-487-8781

           jedavis7@cox.net
2020 - Tom Kent

           757-440-8983

           cakent@cox.net
2020 - Dale Shelly 

           757-705-7249

           dstfshelley@earthlink.net
EXOFICIO BOARD MEMBER:

Past President – Malia Huddle,

757-436-6457
malia.l.huddle@gmail.com
VCS COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN:

Ambassador Program: VACANT 

Education:  Winston Gouldin

757-642-4960
twgouldin@cox.net

Hospitality:  Vacant
Liaison NBG/VCS Committee:

Renee Frith

757-441-5830x455

renee.frith@nbgs.org
Newsletter Editor: 

          Maria Stephenson

 757-965-7313, 757-288-8898(C)

           Zuki1919@yahoo.com
Propagation: Bob Black

757-255-4463, 757-483-1425 (W),   

          757-285-4696(C)

Bob@bcnursery.com 

By-Laws Committee: Maria Stephenson

757-965-7313, 757-288-8898(C)

Zuki1919@yahoo.com
         Phil Johnson,

757-547-4256, 757-777-6645(C)

 wa.sp@verizon.net
         Winston Gouldin

757-855-7907

twgouldin@cox.net

Research:  Kathy Hanson  

          757-242-4367,

           gjhanson@att.net
Show Chairmen: Larry Barlow 


757-805-2043(C)


Larrybarlow@cavtel.net 

Doug Simon

757-625-0374 


Simon2ofus@aol.com 


Website:  Bill Trotter: trotter0@cox.net
Mission Statement:
The Purpose/Mission of the Virginia Camellia Society is to learn and to promote the growth and propagation of the beautiful camellia through meetings, workshops, and through the presentation and sponsorships of annual camellia shows.   (VCS 2004)
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